Missouri Community College Presidents and Chancellors

Response to “BSN in 10” Proposal

First, we reject the “BSN in 10” proposal.  We understand that it is a compromise position, but it simply is not good public policy.  The idea that an associate-degreed nurse with ten years of experience would be unable to continue to work as an RN while a newly graduated associate-level nurse with no experience could be employed just does not make sense.

The “BSN in 10” proposal also sends the wrong message about the value of associate-degreed nurses.  The fact is that graduates of community colleges’ nursing programs pass licensure exams at the same rates as do students from public universities.  They are an essential part of the state’s nursing workforce, and without them most health care facilities would have difficulty keeping their doors open.  While it may be true that some nurses who have bachelor’s degrees are better prepared for management positions, hospitals, nursing homes, home health care providers, and other health care entities also need nurses to provide basic patient care.  The need for this kind of care will only become more acute as our population ages.  Associate-degreed nurses are perfectly suited to patient care – as evidenced by their pass rates on licensure exams.  In addition, most health care providers already have mechanisms in place that reward nurses who have bachelor’s degrees.  BSNs are generally better compensated and more likely to advance professionally.

We also believe that this proposal is terrible for the state’s economic development – both at the macro level and the micro levels.  RNs are one of the basic building blocks of our economy.  It is no overstatement to say that an RN can fundamentally change his or her family’s future.  A two-year degree is within the reach of many whose life circumstances would never permit them to get a four-year degree.  Students can get associate degrees in nursing in both urban and rural communities.  The financial investment required to get an ADN is relatively modest compared to the cost of getting a bachelor’s degree.  Community college nursing programs educate a tremendously diverse population – in terms of race, socioeconomic status, and geographic location.

This proposal also undermines the basic goals of our public higher education and workforce systems.  Those systems focus on access and affordability, and on enabling students to choose the educational options that work best for them.

Community colleges absolutely support continued education for graduates of our nursing programs.  We are working to strengthen articulation agreements with four-year institutions and educating our students about the advantages of additional training.  But we also believe that community colleges must be able to educate RNs who can truly enter the nursing profession – not simply enter it on provisional status.

We look forward to continuing to work with you as this idea develops.  Please keep us apprised of any additional changes on the horizon.  We will appreciate your advice as we move forward.
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